
News from the Director: Winter Flurries
Last year at this same time I started out the winter blog with this
statement, "Winter is just a season, but did it arrive yet?" I now
question what has occurred this season and believe this may be
the least snow I have seen in my lifetime during winter, so far...
and it is following a cold snap during the same time frame. For
some this may be a blessing on the lower back but, for wildlife,
winter snow sports, contractors and businesses who have related
services for their livelihood, this is not a welcomed situation.  

                                                                                   Read more

Did You Know??.....

The Wisconsin Well Testing Access Program (WellTAP) provides no-cost testing to
private well users for whom a burden prevents them from testing their wells for
Wisconsin's most common groundwater contaminants. *WellTAP is provided to well
users through coordination with the Wisconsin State Lab of Hygiene (WSLH), the
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR), and local and tribal health
departments (LTHDs). 

Wisconsin WellTAP

2025 Support and Cost-Share Available
The Manitowoc County SWCD is excited to announce the availability of program and
cost-share opportunities for producers and landowners in 2025. We encourage
everyone to review the flier for detailed information on available programs and rates. If
you have questions or need more guidance, please don't hesitate to call our office and
speak with a resource conservationist. 920-683-4183

With new and increased cost-share rates this year, we anticipate high demand for funds,
particularly for practices like cover crops, which were quickly allocated last year. To

https://d31hzlhk6di2h5.cloudfront.net/20250128/54/47/2d/9d/9934453ef9fd432376e836b5/SWCD_Director_Blog.pdf
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/publications/p03666.pdf


ensure you secure the necessary support, we urge producers to reach out early and
prepare a plan outlining the specific fields where you intend to plant cover crops. Taking
proactive steps will help you make the most of these valuable opportunities and enhance
your farming practicies in the coming year.



SWCD Announces Two New Water Quality Initiatives
The SWCD is excited to announce the launch of two new water quality initiatives aimed at
protecting and enhancing our local watersheds. The first initiative, in partnership with NRCS
targets five watersheds in the northwest section of Manitowoc County, selected to participate in
a National Water Quality Initiative focusing on groundwater protection. The initial steps will
involve completing a comprehensive watershed assessment, which includes creating a
groundwater table and flow map of the county while evaluating land use and practices. Following
this assessment, producers and landowners will have access to special and expedited cost-
share opportunities to implement various practices that safeguard groundwater.

http://www.manitowoccountywi.gov/departments/soil-and-water-conservation


The second initiative is the Northeast Lakeshore TMDL pilot program, which will operate in two
subbasins in the southern part of Manitowoc County. In collaboration with the Wisconsin DNR,
this pilot program aims to significantly reduce phosphorus entering streams and rivers that flow
into Lake Michigan by 78% through the implementation of stacked best management practices
(BMPs). Prioritized cost-share is also available within these subbasins.

Both initiatives are voluntary and their success relies on the active participation and
committment of landowners and producers to implement these BMPs. Stakeholders in these
watersheds should watch for more information in the mail and stay tuned for upcoming
informational meetings. Together, we can make a positive impact on our water quality and the
health of our environment.

2025 WI Land + Water Conservation Poster Contest
Update

The Manitowoc County SWCD and LCC has chosen the posters that won from the county
contest to advance onto the area contest. Thank you to all those that participated!



Growing Together: Insights from the Inaugural
Seven Rivers Soil Health Forum

The Seven Rivers Soil Cooperative, with assistance from SWCD and UW Extension,
successfully hosted its first annual soil health forum and membership meeting on January 29,
2025 attracting around 70 attendees. In just one year, the group has doubled in size, now
representing producers farming over 30,000 cropland acres across Manitowoc County. The event
underscored the importance of collaboration, data sharing, and practical knowledge in enhancing
farm production and environmental protection. Steve Hoffman, from InDepth Agronomy, shared
insights on the critical role of green, living cover crops in managing dissolved phosphorus runoff,
especially during March when most nutrient loss occurs. Additionally, a farmer panel led by
Jesse Dvorachek, John Vandenboom and Jeremy Heim explored effective manure management
strategies within soil health systems. Attendees also learned about SRSC's achievements in
2024 and exciting plans for 2025, including a new cost-share program aimed at promoting soil
health practices that minimize nutrient runoff while enhancing carbon capture.





Nutrient Management Farmer Education Class:
February 14

Manitowoc County SWCD is pleased to announce Part II of our Nutrient Management Farmer
Education class, scheduled for February 14, 2025 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Manitowoc
County Office Complex Building Room 300, located at 4319 Expo Drive Manitowoc. This
session will focus on helping participants utilize their soil test results and cropping plans to
develop a 590 qualifying nutrient management plan using SnapPlus software.

Producers who attend both Part I and Part II of the class and successfully submit their nutrient
management plan to SWCD will be eligible for a $700 stipend. Additionally, funds are available to
help offset costs for manure analysis and soil testing. The class will be led by representatives
from UW Extension, DATCP and Manitowoc County SWCD, who will provide valuable guidance
and support in navigating the SnapPlus software.

For past participants looking to update their 2025 plans, we invite you to attend the afternoon
portion of the class or set up an individual appointment by calling our office at 920-683-4183.





SWCD has the following available for your springtime needs!!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfxDeBtN27m0EGSi4QKb4A--0zEpepuA0VuYrf-FBNbm6Ng2g/viewform?usp=sharing




Contact Information
Manitowoc County Soil & Watr Conservation Department

4319 Expo Drive, P.O. Box 935
Manitowoc, WI 54221-0935

920-683-4183
Website: https://manitowoccountywi.gov/departments/soil-and-water-conservation

https://manitowoccountywi.gov/departments/soil-and-water-conservation
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